From:

To: Local Plan

Subject: Local plan protest

Date: 27 October 2021 13:16:16
Dear Sir/Madam

I would like to protest strongly against plans to build houses and businesses on Green Belt
land in South Warrington.

Houses should not be built on this Green Belt land. The loss of the Green Belt here is
unjustifiable. Brownfield sites should be used instead.

The road infrastructure of South Warrington will not cope with the new houses and the
increased road traffic of the people living in them.

The A49 and Stockton Heath in particular are already often blocked with heavy traffic and
have very high pollution levels.

The town centre should be developed instead. It is in real need of regeneration for the good
of the whole of the Warrington area.

If the proposed development of houses and businesses on the Green Belt of South
Warrington went ahead the character and landscape of the area would be totally and
irrevocably destroyed. The ecological and environmental impact would be catastrophic for
the area.

I hope the current plans will be reconsidered and the Green Belt protected.

Yours sincerely,

Jane McMurtrie





